

PORT CIRCULAR 6 OF 2017

To:

All Shipping Agents

From:

Commodore Bob Sanguinetti, CEO and Captain of the Port

Date:

April 3, 2017

Re:

UPDATE ON DISCOUNT RATE FOR EASTERN ANCHORAGE

Dear All

The pilot scheme introduced some time back offering vessels a discretionary discounted rate at the eastern anchorage has generally been well received. However, there has been no information forthcoming from the agents who have benefitted from this initiative as has always been requested, and it has therefore been difficult to quantity its success, and justify retaining the initiative.

To this end the GPA will continue to run this scheme, but with effect 10th April 2017, any vessels which successfully apply for this discount will only have the discounted rate applied to their stay at the eastern anchorage once we have received a detailed breakdown of the additional activities the vessel has generated during its stay. Therefore all agents must revert with a table listing the additional activities (i.e. number of launch trips, crew on / off, surveyors attending, etc) at the time of the vessel's departure. If this list is not sent to spo@port.gov.gi by the time the vessel's call is invoiced, normal full rate will be applied to the vessel instead of the discounted rate.

Please be guided accordingly.

Jours ever

COMMODORE BOB SANGUINETTI CEO AND CAPTAIN OF THE PORT

